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New Year Honours 2014
To be a Companion of the New Zealand Order of Merit (CNZM)
The Honourable Lester Hugh CHISHOLM for services to the Judiciary

To be an Officer of the New Zealand Order of Merit (ONZM)
Peter Savery BRAITHWAITE for services to Education

To be a Member of the New Zealand Order of Merit (MNZM)
Allan Sedman CHISHOLM for services to Music

To be a Companion of the Queen’s Service Order (QSO)
Neville Owen HARRIS for Services to the State

The Queen’s Service Medal (QSM)
Stephen Andrew JOHNSTON for Services to Surf Life Saving

President’s report
Towards the end of 2013 the Old Boys’ Association held a luncheon for the Monitors at 
Adams House. Some of their parents also attended.

The Senior Prize giving was held at The Aurora Centre at Burnside High School.  The 
2013 winner of the Old Boys’ Centennial Trophy was Matthew Sollis.

The Leavers Dinner was enjoyed by all who attended.  Guest speaker was an Old Boy, 
Colin Slade.

We have had an estimate to repair the Shrine which is very expensive.  Another way of 
restoration to bring it back to its former glory is being looked at.  We will keep you informed 
as fundraising will be required.  It is encouraging that after the recent workday by students 
they are keen to put money towards helping. Water blasting has taken place, some landscap-
ing will be done and a safety fence put in place as the first stage. 

The Ashburton Branch of the Old Boys’ Association Golf Tournament will be held on 
Friday 23 May.

Colin Watson

Anzac Day
The Anzac Day service will be held on:
April 25 2014 in the Big Room, CBHS, commencing at 10:00am.
The speaker this year is Colonel(ret’d) David Moloney OBE who was at CBHS from 1951-56.
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From the Headmaster
The essence of schooling is about good teachers getting alongside students and through their 
relationships and high expectations giving models and pathways to decent and productive lives. 
Education keeps on becoming more complicated and it shouldn’t. Teachers make a difference 
and so does a sense of belonging and community within a school. It was with delight that we 
received the news that after some discussions with the Ministry of Education they have decided 
to bring forward from 2018 the repair and modernisation of our Hall and Library to this year. We 
have selected a project manager and hope to be using these facilities, with 21st century additions, 
by the start of 2015. The ministry decision is supported by engineering reports and means the 
Hall and Library will remain in the current position within the school. 

The principles of relationships, high expectation and community won’t ever be replaced. We 
are though entering a great state of change within education. Technology is of central impor-
tance, examinations will be online within three years and NZQA are moving towards anywhere, 
anytime assessment. Education is being seen as more of a public good. Its benefits are being 
measured in terms of the skilled workforce we are providing the economy and because of this 
the nature of school has changed. New Zealand can’t afford half of its workforce to be unquali-
fied and students are staying in education for longer and greater connections between schools 
and tertiary providers are being developed. I have recently spent time with Andy West the Vice 
Chancellor at Lincoln University and have been very impressed with the directions that Lincoln 
is heading in. Lincoln’s dedication to our land based economy is in the national good and the 
opportunities for our students in this field are tremendous. I have been told that agriculture on 
the Canterbury Plains is potentially worth more than Australia’s mining industry. 

What will be important in the changing educational landscape is the integrity of principals. 
Principals have to maintain the rigour of our examination process and the social and character 
forming roles of schools.

The aftermath of the Earthquakes and particularly the reduction in international students and 
the building programme that lies ahead is putting financial pressure on the school, despite this 
we are in good heart. In last years’ Scholarship examination we attained more scholarships than 
any of the private schools and in Canterbury were only second to Burnside whose roll almost 
doubles our own. We are the national cricket champions at both 1st XI and junior level and 
continue to experience a great deal of sporting success in a wide range of sports from rowing to 
triathlon. We are singing the school song in the gym as part of assembly (hence the enthusiasm 
about returning to the Hall) and cultural exploits are garnering much acclaim. The Jazz and Dixie 
Bands are superb and we were the only boys’ school in the recent Sheila Winn Shakespeare 
festival in which we achieved high praise.  The boys are proud of their school. They could still 
wear their uniform better, and one old boy sourced me a supply of garters that I have already 
exhausted, but they showed their true pride in dedicating their fundraising from work day this 
year to the restoration of the Shrine. This was the boys’ decision. 

There are challenges ahead and there are also high expectations and ideals and we are well 
placed to meet them. Thank you for your continued interest in the school. It builds heritage and 
identity and that matters to our boys. 

Altiora Peto							       Nic Hill, Headmaster
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School v College match 2014
The date is Tuesday 27 May 2014, and the game will be played at 
Christ’s College. Kick-off 2:30pm.

University of Canterbury Athletic Club 
Recently Life Member Murray Craighead (1938-43) turned 90. He is undoubtly the 
oldest living member of the University Club (although not one who pays membership). He 
has usually assisted at the Hagley Memorial Relays, although last year his wife’s health 
prevented this.

In his school days at CBHS he was the fastest schoolboy miler in the British Empire 
(4 mins 26 sec) and in 1952 he was New Zealand Universities Cross Country Champion, 
receiving a Blue for this.

Christchurch Branch Golf Tournament
Thursday 6th November 2014, at Waitikiri Golf Club
Start Time From 12 noon
Great fun day, meet your old mates. Excellent 
tournament with lots of prizes and trophies.
Entries to: 
Graham Pilkington Phone 358 4176
or
George Knight: Phone 354 9506

Ashburton Golf Club Tournament
Friday 23rd May 2014

Entry fee $20.00 (Two’s included)
Report 9:15 am for scones and tea – 10am start

Catered food available – Good raffle prizes 
Old Boys from other Schools welcome

Entries to
Bevan Bain (03) 308 9144, Bruce Ching (03) 308 7814

Trevor Watson (03) 307 1440
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On Saturday 15 March I took my family out for dinner to 
celebrate my 70th birthday.

My three daughters and Pauline, my wife, schemed up a 
suprise journey to the restaurant by way of a huge black Hummer 
limmo, all the family, the whole 12 of them, were inside. 

On the way to the restaurant, because almost everything I am 
involved with is part of our great School, the Association and 
HSOB Rugby Club, they decided that we should visit our great 
School and have some photos taken.

I have been persuaded to send a couple of the photos which 
show me and my family on the steps of School.
We had a great night.

Barrie Johnson

Barrie’s Birthday
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Notice of Annual General Meeting
The Christchurch High School Old Boys’ Association (INC)

Registered Office: C/- CBHS Straven Road, Christchurch

Notice is hereby given the 102nd Annual General meeting of the Association
Will be held in the Staffroom at School on Monday 12th May 2014 at 7.30pm

Agenda
Apologies
Minutes of the 101st Annual Meeting 
Adoption of Annual Report and Statement of Accounts for the 12 Months ended 31/12/13
Election of Officers and Executive
Comments by the Headmaster
Board of Trustees
Museum Project
Te Kura Trust
General
Officers 2013/ 2014
Patron: T.J.McIntyre, 
President: C.L.Watson, Vice President:T.H.Donaldson
Immediate Past President: G.L.Russell
Secretary: B. P. Johnson, Treasurer: P. H. Hyde, Hon Auditor: D. D. Smith.
Executive
D.T. Archbold, N. P. Barnett, J. E. Blair, T. H Donaldson, C .G .Freeman, 
G.A.Thomas, J.M.Simpson, G.A.Thomas, K. W. Victor,  P.Woods, (Board of Trustees),
P.R. McWilliam (School)
Honorary Life Members
D. A. Anderson, A. V. Barley, R. M. Brooke, C.W. Croudis, Sir Richard Hadlee, 
G .A. Knight, I .D. Leggat, C. A. Macintosh, I. V. Mackie.
Honorary Associate Members
 S. Aldhamland, A.C. Bennett, A. R. Carey, M. D. T. Clark, P. A. Clark, D. C. Close, 
C. J .Donald, N. M. Duckmanton, P. Fitzgerald, M. Forbes, L. R. French-Wright, L. Gooding,
 L. Gormack,D. J. Graham, H. M. Haggitt,  G. J. P. Hamel, R. J. Harrison, G. Heald, 
P. D. Holmes, E. A. Holstein, D.T. Howarth, M.P. Lindroos, T.C. Lomax, B.J. Maister, 
L. McInnes, M. A. McRae, P. McWilliam, C. Mottram, J. A. Neale, R. D. Nicholson, G. J. 
Norris, A. B. Packman, N. Paris, K. D. J. Quinn, M. F. Sinclair, K. Thomson, L. D. A. Thorn. 
A. S. Uren, D. B. Whelan,

Secretary,
Barrie Johnson
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Minutes
For the 101st Annual General Meeting

Christchurch High School Old Boys’ Association, 6th May 2013 7.30pm
Welcome  By Association President Graham Russell welcomed the Patron, Trevor McIntyre, 
Acting Headmaster, Paul McWilliam, Honorary Life Members Ross Brooke and Colin 
Croudis, the Executive and fellow members of the Association.
In Memoriam
President Graham Russell requested those present to stand for a minutes silence in memory 
of all the members of the Association that had passed away during the past year.
Apologies
Mark Jordan, Colin Macintosh, Colin Freeman, Nigel Barnett, Robin Stubbersfield, Alan 
Barley, Terry Donaldson, Carl Millard.
Moved	 That ‘We dispense with standing orders regarding the quoram requirements and 
proceed with the meeting’   Moved Ross Brooke, Seconded Jim Blair,	 Carried.
Minutes of 100th Annual General Meeting
The minutes of the 100th Annual General Meeting, of 7th May 2012 having been circulated 
in the April 2013 Newsletter were taken as read.
That the minutes be approved,
Moved	 Doug Archbold,	 Seconded  Mike Warr,	 Carried
Matters Arising
Nil
Annual Report and Financial Accounts
Graham Russell, the President, moved the adoption of the Annual Report and reported on 
the activities of the Association:
Tonight is the 101st Annual General Meeting of the Christchurch Boys‟ High School Old 
Boys‟ Association. The objectives of this organisation are to keep old boys in touch with 
the school and to direct our attention to matters concerning the welfare and advantage of 
the school. I would like to report that as an executive we have worked hard to achieve these 
aims this year. 

As we look back over the 12 months since our AGM last year on the 7th of May we have 
a lot to remember and to appreciate. 

Our Centennial Dinner was held at the Richmond Club on the 18th of May and what a 
wonderful night it was. A very full room of over 100 men reflected the importance of the 
occasion. The distance that some Old Boys travelled to attend the Dinner also reflected its 
significance. On the night we awarded the Old Boys’ Association Altiora Peto Medal to 
Barry Maister. To mark the Centennial it was announced that a new Old Boys’ Centennial 
Trophy would be presented to the school. The trophy will be positioned amongst the premier 
trophies, medals and cups within the school, as an award that recognises the highest level of 
achievement. It was to be awarded to a boy of the school for exceptional achievement in any 
field, be that academia, culture, sport or leadership. Representing the Old Boys’ Associating 
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I was proud to present the Trophy at the School’s Senior Prize Giving. The first recipient of 
the Trophy was Anton Cooper. Anton was a Monitor at school, and is the World Junior Men‟s 
Cross-Country Mountain Bike champion, after he won his title in Austria earlier last year. 
In addition to the trophy, the winner of the Trophy also received an inscribed Gold Medal 
that he will retain forever, and a Scholarship of $1000. We must continue to ensure that our 
commitment to this trophy is maintained in the way that we intended, namely to reflect the 
involvement, commitment and dedication of the Old Boys’ Association to the school over 
its first 100 years. 

We welcomed a new Community Relations Manager, Colin McDonald to our meetings and 
Carl Millard, the new Chairperson of the PTA. I’d like to thank outgoing PTA Chairperson, 
Jillian Broadbent for her dedication and enthusiasm to the Old Boys Association during her 
tenure with the PTA. 

This year the Old Boys’ Association maintained our deep involvement with day to day 
school life. The recent Anzac Day service, the activities and wonderful contribution from the 
Te Kura Trust, the regular newsletters to Association members, the hosting of the Monitors 
and parents annual lunch at Adams House, and the various individual Branch activities, all 
combined to ensure old boys are entwined with the school as a key partner. 

As the Old Boys’ Association President I attended many school occasions such as the Senior 
Prize Giving, The Leaver’s Dinner and the Governor General’s visit to the school. These are 
great ways for the school to showcase the Old Boys’ Association and the contribution it makes 
to the well-being and welfare of the school. For these invitations and the other opportunities 
to contribute to the school community, I want to thank Paul McWilliam, the school senior 
management and the staff. 

Our sincere thanks go to Paul, for his significant contribution to the Association and his 
professionalism over the year and in particular these past number of months as he has managed 
the additional responsibilities associated with being the acting Headmaster. 

This year we saw the establishment of an Old Boys’ Branch in London. Our appreciation 
must go to Jim Blair for his efforts to coordinate and facilitate the establishment of this Branch 
from New Zealand. As I mentioned in a recent newsletter, “A structure has been developed 
in London and we are delighted that Emeritus Prof. Robin Carrell (49-53), of Cambridge 
University has agreed to be the Patron of the Branch and Gerard Williams (82-86) our first 
President. These two men will be supported by Vance Thompson (82-86) and Joe Deely 
(82-86) as committee members.” We will watch with interest the ongoing development 
of this Branch and contribute whatever resources we can assist with to ensure that it is an 
ongoing success. 

The future of our Shrine is a serious concern to the Association. The Press, 1 February 
1926, said “The Shrine to commemorate the sacrifice of High School Old Boys in World War 
One (1914-1918) was unveiled and dedicated 31 January 1926 by the former headmaster 
Charles Edmund Bevan-Brown (1854-1926). The restoration of this significant memorial 
will to the key focus of the Association over the next two years. Various Branches have 
already pledged funds towards its restoration but a full upgrade process will be implemented 
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to determine the scope of the challenge and the costs involved. 
To close, I want to thank in particular the officers of the Association this year – Colin Watson 
(Vice President), Barrie Johnson (Secretary) and Philip Hyde (Treasurer) and the entire 
executive for its ongoing work, commitment and humour. 
Thank you for the opportunity to be the President of this important organisation. I have 
enjoyed the privilege and look forward to the years ahead of playing my part for the good 
of the school and the Old Boys’ Association. 
Our Old Boys’
Association is in good heart and is looking to the future - Altiora Peto 
Graham Russell 
Association President

And then Graham Russell asked Philip Hyde, the Association Treasurer, to present the 
Annual Accounts.
Philip Hyde presented the accounts advising that the Association was still reliant on the 
interest that the Association receives from our investment in the Hornby Mall for our income.
David Rankin questioned why the Association had donated $10,000.00 to School when he 
considered that any donations to the School should come out of the “School Benefit Fund” 
held by the Te Kura Trust. Philip explained that by making the donation out of the Association 
funds the Association was able to claim all the “Resident Withholding Tax” back from the IRD.
That “the Presidents report qnd Financial Accounts be approved”,
Moved	 Philip Hyde, Seconded Colin Watson, Carried
Election of Officers and Executive
Patron: Trevor McIntyre     Moved,  Jim Blair, Seconded,  Ross Brooke,  Carried.
Graham Russell vacated the chair and called for nominations for President
President: Colin Watson  Moved, Philip Hyde, Seconded,  Jim Blair,  Carried.
Vice Pres: Terry Donaldson  Moved, Doug Archbold  Seconded,  Jim Blair   Carried.		
Secretary: Barrie Johnson  Moved,   Colin Watson,   Seconded,  Mike Warr,  Carried.
Treasurer: Philip Hyde  Moved,  Doug Archbold  Seconded,  Graham Russell  Carried
Hon Auditor: Doig Smith  Moved,  Barrie Johnson  Seconded,   Doug Archbold  Carried.
Executive Committee: (minimum 8 members)
			   Moved		  Seconded
1.	 Doug Archbold	 Mike Warr	 Rob McKeown
2.	 Jim Blair 	 "	 "
3.	 Colin Freemam	 "	 "
4.	 Geoff Thomas	 "	 "
5.	 Kel Victor	 "	 "
6.	 Jamie Simpson	 "	 "
7.	 Nigel Barnett	 Doug Archbold	 Mike Warr
8.	 One to be co-opted
At this stage 4 further members arrived to make up the quorum.
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Deputy Headmaster: Paul McWilliam presented his “Report on the School” activities over 
the last 12 months:
1.	 Congratulations to Colin Watson on being elected the Association President. Paul also 

thanked Mike Warr for his work on the Association Executive over the last 20 years and 
knows that with his work at School he will continue to be of great help to the Association, 
He thanked Barrie Johnson for his work as Secretary. He also thanked Trevor McIntyre 
for all his work while he was Headmaster of the School.

2.	 The PTA fund raiser, Art Auction, is to be held on Saturday 11th May at the Horticultural 
Hall, viewing from 3.30pm and the main Auction from 6.30pm. Many artists have given 
their work at discounted prices and the Association have donated the cost of the hall 
hire, ($1,200.00)

3.	 Challenge for the School to increase the percent rate of examination passes. There are 
many reasons why other schools have better percentage than CBHS but the School is 
continually trying to improve the pass rate.

4.	 Scholars Assembly to be held next week, with the money from the Trust and the many 
Scholarships available to the pupils makes it well worthwhile for the students.

5.	 At present the School is being fitted with wifi to enable the boys to use their own 
computers etc. Because of the good work in strengthening the building the work is proving 
more difficult and expensive. The PTA have promised $40,000.00 towards the cost.

6.	 School work day, when the boys work outside the school to raise funds, they raised 
$40,000.00 which will be put towards shelter around the School for the boys.

7.	 Rowing 8 made the finals of the Maadi Cup, Cricket 1st X1 in the Gillete Cup, the 
Governor General presented caps to the 1st X1.

8.	 Jake Miller organised many speakers to speak to the School, ie, Jason Gunn, Helen 
Clark, Mahey Drysdale, Rhys Darby, Rob Fyfe and John Key with Erin Simpson and 
Mike Pero, among others still to come to School.

9.	 Anzac Service, Roll of Honour read by Jake Miller, Matthew Sollis told the story of his 
Grandfather, very touching and genuine.

10.	 Paul Thanked the Association for the way they contribute so much to the School.
11.	 Colin Watson thanked both Trevor McIntyre and Paul McWilliam for the great work 

they have done at School.
Te Kura Trust Report Doug Archbold to report
Gave a brief update and handed out a copy of the Annual Report.
1.	 In brief the Tekura Trust made a profit of $278,000.00 and made donations of $179,738.00 

to School.
2.	 $40,000.00 from a special fund was given to School for prizes and scholarships.
3.	 The return for the year was 9.6% with the capital increasing to $3.032 million.
Board of Trustees
The school and board have been through a particularly busy past 12 months and in many ways 
an exciting new era is ahead of us. We have been through a difficult period, but managed to 
maintain very good achievement levels in academic, sporting and cultural activities.
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There has been significant leadership restructuring and change within the past 12 months. 
We have seen the departure of Trevor McIntyre as Headmaster after 9 successful years in 
the role. In June 2013 the school welcomed Nic Hill as the new Headmaster. We thank Paul 
McWilliam for his dedicated service as acting Headmaster.

In 2012 we worked with the Ministry of Education on our Education Review Office (ERO) 
report. The report identified strengths in student engagement, self review, and the special 
programmes associated with maori achievement, boarding house and priority learners. ERO 
pointed out some work that needed to be done in management structure and this follows 
on from the reorganisation of the support staff group. Our goal is to have an efficient 
administrative function that allows senior staff to focus on excellent teaching.

Financially the school has been impacted by the earthquakes, mainly due to a reduction 
in the number of International students. We are working on ways to lift numbers in this area. 
We are pleased that the office of the Community Relations Manager is starting to assist with 
attracting additional resources for the school. Our school charter has been improved upon 
over the years and this year we have a comprehensive, well presented document that guides 
our activities. Property matters are complex and really in the hands of the Ministry who are 
preparing a Master Plan for the rejuvenation of the school. This is expected to be presented in 
mid 2013. We continue to support the Educational Recovery Programme through contributions 
to the Riccarton and Secondary clusters.

In May 2013 there will be elections for the new Board of Trustees. We are working on 
succession planning to ensure a smooth transition.

It is of great comfort to the school that we have a committed and active Old Boys' 
Association. You provide a constant source of support and a connection to the values of our 
school that are particularly important in times of change.
Mark Jordan
Board Chair

Community Relations Manager
Colin McDonald to report
1.	 He was appointed in December 2012 to replace Lisa Marr.
2.	 Sponsors want to sponsor the 1st XV.
3.	 Fundraising with an Art Auction, Renting out School buildings, Adams House to the 

NZ Football Association and the NZ Pipe Band. The Gymnasium is hired out every 
evening for Badminton.

4.	 Trying to get a standard uniform for all the students to be easily identified as from CBHS. 
A saving on suits alone will be approx. $14,000.00.

5.	 Working on making the Website more user friendly.
6.	 Helping the over 60s Old Boys with their Reunion luncheon.
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General Business
1.	 Shrine: Geoff Thomas advises that he is having problems obtaining an estimate because 

of the lack of Stonemasons. Jamie Simpson advises that he has some contacts and will 
try to help.

2.	 Trevor McIntyre told the meeting about life after Headmastership. He advised that he had 
a great night with the Waikato and Auckland branches. He enjoyed his time at CBHS and 
has many great memories, ie, the lengths some parent will go to get their sons into CBHS.

Meeting Closed 8.45pm.
That ‘These Minutes be confirmed as a true and correct record of the AGM Meeting held 
on Monday 6th May 2013.’
Signed	 12 May 2014

C L Watson

Christchurch High School Old Boys’ Assn. Inc

Association Reunion Dinner
and

Sportsman of the Year Award Dinner
To be held at

The Cashmere Club
50 Colombo Street, Christchurch

Tuesday 27 May 2014
Pre dinner drinks from 5:45pm

Price $45.00

(Price includes meal. Cash bar, club prices)

(Strictly limited to 110 tickets)
Dress: Jacket and tie, entry by ticket only

Tickets available from: 
Barrie Johnson, PO Box 8426, Christchurch
Phone: 981 2014, 027 4608592
Email: barriej@paradise.net.nz 
Cheques made payable to: HSOB Association 
Please provide your address so that your ticket can be posted to you.
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The following is a letter written by an old boy to Dr Harding 

Hello Dr Harding 
James Lucas (1992-94) here. I wonder if you remember me from CBHS? You taught 
me English in the early 90s. I really hope so as I wanted to write to thank you for your 
inspirational teaching. 
I was a pretty naughty fellow in my teens, mostly hormonal I suspect, but you saw something 
in my writing and encouraged me to ‘never lose sight of it’. Well I didn’t and now I work 
for Ridley Scott and have just made my first (short) film, as writer and producer. Its doing 
really well on the festival circuit and I thought you might like to see it:

 http://wdrv.it/1cfvdYY       http://thephonecallfilm.com/
We will hopefully get a BAFTA nomination in January and there are more exciting things 

on the horizon. And without being patronising or nostalgic, I thank you for being a cool 
teacher and helping me on my way. When I return to Christchurch one of these days please 
let me take you for some nice lunch, with my wife Victoria and baby son Arthur! 

I hope you enjoy the film.
Best regards
James

Five Generations at CBHS
My name is Sam Brittenden and I am the 5th Generation of my family 
to attend Christchurch Boys’ High School. The tradition started when 
my Great, Great Grandfather, Edward Steven Brittenden attended the 
school from 1897-1898 followed by the next four generations. 

Here is a list of every generation of my family that attended 
Christchurch Boy’s High School:
Edward Steven Brittenden (1897-1898)
Richard Trevor Brittenden (1933-1937)
Richard George Edward Phillip Brittenden (1958-1962)
Richard Llewellyn Scott Brittenden (1984-1988)
Sam Richard Scott Brittenden (2013-)

Old Boy Corey Anderson was bought for US$750,000 at the IPL auction in February, after 
an impressive few months in international cricket, during which he broke the long-standing 
record for the fastest ODI century. His participation in the tournament, however, was in 
doubt, after he hurt himself while attempting a catch against Sri Lanka.

The IPL begins on April 16, in the UAE, with defending champions Mumbai Indians 
playing the opener against Kolkata Knight Riders in Abu Dhabi.

Abridged: ESPN Sports Media Ltd
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Queensland
Dear Fellow Old Boys
So you think sometimes that just maybe you are getting OLD??  Well, read on….

It is my very great pleasure to announce the Honorary Membership of our sub-branch of 
our oldest member Doctor Geoffrey Gray. At the age of 95, Geoffrey is really great and has 
a very good memory. He was at school from 1931-33 and had as his fellow Old Boys the late 
Walter Hadlee and the late Charles Lunney who both were awarded the Altiora Peto Award.  

Although his sight is starting to fail, Geoffrey still keeps up with our activities and enjoys 
getting our newsletters. 

Geoffrey, we salute you and wish you well for your upcoming 96th birthday in May 2014.
News from various members
Since the earthquakes in Christchurch, many thousands of people have relocated.  Our own 
Honorary Member, Neil and Mary Hattaway, are now off Mt Pleasant and have a lovely unit in 
Russley.  They celebrated their 60th wedding anniversary with all their family present recently.

On the other side of the world, Richard Goodman is happily settled in England and even 
living by the Avon River. He sends his best regards to us all.

Another commuter it seems is John Clark who has bucked the trend and is now living in 
the Cashmere Hills. Well, when is he is not over here in Brisbane that is.  
Activities
Last bulletin, I asked for ideas on what sort of function to have.  I am pleased to report at 
last I did get some reaction. The first one was for a river cruise in Brisbane or a canal cruise 
around SeaWorld on the Gold Coast. The second is a function in Sydney with Bruce Rankins’ 
lot down there. Start planning for another large event in 2015 at say the Arts Centre. A novel 
idea of barefoot bowls at Merthyr Bowls Club near the Brisbane River where lunch and drinks 
are served. A visit to the Eumundi Markets with Ron Webb as our host. Thank you all for 
these suggestions. I look forward to hearing from more of you this month.

I enjoy keeping you informed on what’s happening but a few more notes or suggestions 
would be appreciated.

Altiora Peto
Bruce Andrews
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Communicating the science behind pharmaceuticals
Blair Hesp (1994-98) describes the journey from school science 
to establishing his own medical communications business.
How do you describe what you do?
I collaborate with overseas medical communications agencies 
to help international pharmaceutical companies to communicate 
their latest scientific data both within their own company and 
to the public.

Most people think this is limited to helping pharmaceutical 
companies write up their clinical trial results for publication 
or produce advertising materials for them, but I also develop 
materials to support internal scientific training and educational 
activities for healthcare professionals.
Can you tell us about your career path?
When I first went to university, I intended to study medicine, but I missed out by just one 
mark in my health science first year at the University of Otago. This sent me down the path 
of studying pharmacology and toxicology.

I obtained a Bachelor of Science with Honours degree and then carried on to do a PhD 
in neuropharmacology.
What are you most proud of?
Being able to return to New Zealand and set up my own company exporting scientific services, 
and the company being successful enough that we could create a marketing campaign based 
on sponsoring an international travel scholarship for students at the University of Otago, and 
then subsequently receiving the 2013 New Zealand Innovators Award for the most innovative 
marketing and communications programme in the country for doing it!
Were you always interested in science at school?
I think I took every science subject available when I was at school, including physics, which I 
didn’t like as much as chemistry and biology. I even talked about wanting to be a scientist as 
a primary school student. I was really lucky, as a high school student at Christchurch Boys’ 
High, to be taught by two PhDs and a teacher who wrote the chemistry text book. They were 
very good at keeping a class of 30-plus teenage boys interested with practical experiments 
and tales of their own experience as science students and research scientists.

Information is from: www.nzscienceteacher.co.nz/



16

40 years on .....
The 1974 CBHS rugby tour to the UK and France will have a combined reunion with the 
highly successful 1st XV of the same year, 27-27 May this year.

The team included 28 1st XV to Under 16 players, plus coaches and managers and one 
supporter. They embarked on the trip of a lifetime ...... here are some excerpts from the 
booklet they produced post tour.
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From the School

Drama
A group of boys from the school have done very well in the Sheilah Winn Shakespeare 
Festival.

The performance was Julius Caesar, directed by James Olliver Cast: Ben Ashby, William 
Woods, Abdallah Alayan, Jack McDonald, Chris Nolan, William Henstock, Louis Danzer, 
Kai Lee and James Olliver.

Last year Ben Ashby was selected to travel to the Globe Theatre in London in July. Hope-
fully one of our boys could repeat this again this year.

Congratulations
Dear Mr Hill
We are writing to congratulate you on your student’s excellent performance at the South Island 
Regional of the “Chinese Bridge” Chinese Proficiency Competition in Dunedin on 29 March. 
Mr Joey An won the Second Prize at the senior secondary category for his fluent Chinese 
speech. Consequently he also won the pass to the national final of the “Chinese Bridge” 
Chinese Proficiency Competition to be held in Wellington on Saturday 17 May 2014.
Kind regards,
Adam Lam
Director, Confucius Institute at the University of Canterbury

NZSSSO selection 
The NZSSSO selection committee, wish to congratulate Daniel Cooper and Alex Smith 
for selection into this year’s New Zealand Secondary Schools’ Symphony Orchestra.
Entry to the NZSSSO is by audition, drawing from some of New Zealand’s top secondary 
school orchestral instrumentalists. Each year we receive well over 150 applications for a 
course limited to 100 players. 
Further details about the NZSSO can be viewed on www.nzssso.com 

Sir Peter Blake Youth Enviro Leaders Forum
Congratulations to Will Woods of Year 13 who has been selected as one of 50 students 
across New Zealand to take part in the Enviro Leaders Forum in Wellington. The event 
will be held over 5 days in April. Will is the leader of the school’s Environment Club.  
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Yachting
CBHS won the South Island regatta for teams racing for the first time ever over the week-
end of 29-30 March. This places our team in the gold fleet for the Nationals to be held at 
Algies Bay (near Warkworth - north of Auckland) over the Easter holidays and means they 
will be competing against the 9 best teams in the country for the national champs.
“Teams racing” is very strategic and requires strong team work to get all of your team’s 3 
boats, each with 2 sailors, across the line in 1st, 2nd and 3rd placings and to use the rules 
and your combined boat skills to gain the advantage. 

Touch
The CBHS Super Touch team won Christchurch School’s Super Touch competition, 19 March. 
This team was 3rd at the South Island Championships which will quality them for the Na-
tionals at the end of the year.

Triathlon
A team of six competed in the recent Secondary Schools triathlon nationals in Gisborne.  
Zach Taylor was the outstanding individual with 3 medals. 
Gold  : Under 14 triathlon 
Silver : Under 14 Aquathon 
Silver : Under 14 teams event  
Under 19 team : Bronze - triathlon.  Gold – Supersprint (mixed team with CGHS) 

Le Race
Keagan Girdlestone (CBHS Year 13) wins Le Race
1 	 Keagan Girdlestone (80) 02:36:46 
3 	 Daniel Whitehouse (4) Old Boy 2013 02:38:02 
34 	 Max Jones(146) 02:47:52 02:47:47 
40 	 Nick Allan (144) 02:52:23 	 02:52:19 
56 	 Joshua Smith (383) 02:55:12 	02:54:57 
117 	 Hugo Jones (409)  03:07:32 	 03:07:29 
146 	 Louis Jones (4051)  03:12:42 	03:12:21 

Volleyball
Prior to Tournament Week, the Senior Boys A volleyball team competed in the Canterbury 
Championships at Pioneer Stadium. 

The boys played well over the intense three day tournament and were well-rewarded with 
their 3rd placing.

Congratulations to Xavier Lozada and Tom Campen who were selected for the Canterbury 
tournament team. 
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Waterpolo
Congratulations to the Senior Waterpolo team who competed in the South Island Champi-
onships during Tournament Week, winning a Silver medal. 
Pool match results 
Southland Boys 	 Won13-5	 John McGlashen 	Won 16-1 
Burnside HS Boys 	 Lost 3-5		 James Hargest     	Won 13-3 
Semi-final vs James Hargest  	 Won 8-3 
Final vs Otago Boys’ High School	Lost 6-7 

Rowing
CBHS rowing has had it’s most successful Maadi Cup regatta since 1998 overall as far as 
we can tell from the history records. The boys won 2 silver and 5 bronze medals. We had 
14 crews competing who made 11 A finals therefore winning 7 medals made this a record 
conversion rate for us.  CBHS finished 10th equal on the Star Trophy points table for all 
schools competing. Only 2 schools won more medals - they just had more golds which we 
found elusive. 
Medal winners are: 
U18 pair, Tom Clyma and Angus Coull    Bronze medal (0.001 of a second away from 
silver) 
U16 coxed quad, Paddy Riley, Guy Gilbert, Jack Lopas, Shaun Youngman and cox Harry 
Milligan    Bronze medal 
U18 novice double, Angus Foster and Cam Butler      Bronze medal 
U17 double sculls Henry Lissaman and Josh Rodger    Silver medal 
U15 coxed quad, Jack Kouloubrakis, Hamish Lane, Luke Rodger, Sam Alsop and cox 
Kieran Petherbridge   Silver medal 
U17 coxed four, Henry Lissaman, Jim Smith, Jared van Vianen, Josh Rodger and cox 
Harry Milligan   Bronze medal 
U18 novice coxed four, Angus Foster, Cam Butler, Hamish Lane, Luke Rodger and cox 
Harry Milligan    Bronze medal 
Special mention must also go to the under 18 eight of Tom Clyma, Angus Coull, Henry 
Lissaman, Jesse Forsyth, Jared van Vianen, Jim Smith, Lucas Tamakehu, Josh Rodger and 
cox Edward Eaton. The boys finished 5th in the Maadi Cup final in the fastest time by a 
CBHS eight in well over a decade, an impressive 6.03. The Maadi cup winning time by 
Hamilton Boys was 5.55. This was the very last race at CBHS for 7 of these boys and they 
finished with a performance that we are all very proud of. 
Congratulations go to Tom Clyma and Angus Coull who have both won a trial for the NZ 
Junior (under 19) rowing team. Congratulations also to Henry Lissaman, Josh Rodger and 
Jared van Vianen who have won a trial for the South Island under 18 rowing team. 
Winning medals across all age groups and in both sweep and sculling events shows a 
great combination of training and ability. Many thanks must go to out head coach Todd 
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Petherick and assistant coaches Sam Waghorn, Fabian Dolamore, Liam Smith, Lauren 
Thomas and Logan Keys who rejoined us in recent weeks. The coaching team have shown 
a great deal of skill in putting the boys in events where they could best perform and 
training them accordingly. 
Tom and Angus will travel to Lake Karapiro on Easter Monday, 21st April and will be put 
through a 2k Erg test and much seat racing with teams announced on Sunday 27th April. 
If they are successful in making the New Zealand team, the boys would then relocate 
to St Peters at Cambridge from early May to continue to study and train until they head 
to Europe. They would then compete in the World Junior Rowing Championships at 
Hamburg, Germany, 6-10 August 2014 then on the way home compete again at the Youth 
Olympic Games - Nanjing, China, 16-28 August 2014. 
For Henry, Josh and Jared the South Island under 18 trials will be held at Twizel over 
Easter with a similar testing process as for the Juniors. The team is announced on Easter 
Sunday and should they be selected then they will travel up to Lake Karapiro on Tuesday 
22nd April where they will continue to train as well as watch the NZ junior trialists get 
put through their paces. They then compete in a S.I. versus N.I. regatta on the Friday and 
Saturday in a mix of small boats and eights.  
A big reason for these selections has been as a result of how well the boys performed at 
Maadi Cup and it is a deserved reward for many years of dedication and hard training. 
Credit must also go to head coach Todd Petherick for getting the boys to such a good state 
of form and fitness. 
So it is a few days off for these boys and then back in to some solid training for the next 
few weeks. We wish them the best of luck in their quest for higher honours.  

Cricket
The New Zealand Community Trust cricket finals were held in Palmerston North during 
Tournament Week. This is the culmination of a nationwide knockout competition for cricket 
teams at the junior level (years 9 and 10). CBHS won all their games leading into the final 
against Hutt International Boys’ School (HIBS). CBHS batted first and scored 187. HIBS 
were well-placed at 163-3 until a brilliant bowling and fielding effort from our boys saw 
HIBS lose 7 wickets for 17 runs to be all out for 180. It is believed that this is the first year 
that the NZCT trophy for junior cricket and the Gillette Cup for senior cricket have been 
held by the same school. 
Well done to the Cricket Club.

Tennis
Adapting from the junior ranks to the elite level will be the next major challenge for promising 
Canterbury tennis player Maddison Aubrey.

Aubrey has enjoyed some pleasing results in 2013, which included titles wins in the Year 
9 Canterbury schools singles and doubles tournaments, recently. He has recently started 
training with the Canterbury Tennis elite player academy.
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Deaths of Old Boys

Adcock Deryck Oakley 1930-33
Ashton Geoffrey Laughton 1960-64
Bell Albert Spiers 1941-42
Bellamy John Philip 1946-49
Berry Lawrence Raymond 1946-51
Cleveland Lesley 1938-39
Davey Lord Nelson 1950
Fraser Alan Falconer 1947-50
Fraser Philip Hedley 1964-65
Goodliffe Stephen David 1968-72
Grant Colin James  1948-49
Green Charles William 1934-35
Green Kurt Millan 
Hall Raymond Alistar 1956-59
Harrington Eric Athol 1938-42
Heard Michel William 1956-60
Hennessy William Raymond 1943-44
Hollingworth Brendon Andrew 1982-83
Inch Brian Gary 1954-57
Johnson David Eric 1938-42
Joyce Robert Ian 1946-48
Knowles Roger Thomas 1949-50
Lowe Anthony John 1952-53
McLeod Neil Francis 1941-46
Marriott Wallace Falcon 1947
Milne Dougls Harold 1967-70
Payne Graeme Selwyn 1951-54
Porter Jack 1943-46
Purvis Jeffrey Wayne 1974-76
Ray Robert Lindsay 1952-54
Stephen Brian John 1945-46
Stubbersfield Alber John Robin 1952-54
Swinton Robert William 1951-52
Watson Peter 1951-52
White Ian Barclay 1941-45
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Lesley Cleveland 1938-39

Les was a New Zealander who did many things in his life 
including being a highly entertaining lecturer in the School 
of Political Science and Public Administration at Victoria 
University of Wellington.

In his early life he fought as a member of the 2NZEF in 
World War II. After the war he worked as a bushman. He was 
also a mountaineer, who scaled Mt Bolanc as part of his own 
post World War celebration, before going on to climb Mt Cook.

Les was a poet, a pioneer Craigieburn skier, a singer, a song-writer and authority on 
wartime songs, a former press gallery journalist, a short-story writer, an author, a folkorist, 
a protester and a distinguished academic.

Les leaves a legacy of a witty, entertaining, colourful character who contributed much to 
the knowledge of ourselves as New Zealanders.

Abridged: The Press, March 15 2014

Les left CHBHS in 1939 having had two years in the 6th Form Lower and Upper. He was a 
contemporary of mine and I was able to teach him the basic chords for the guitar which he 
picked up very quickly.  In later years he developed as a balladeer and published The Great 
New Zealand Songbook which is a valuable record of NZ folk and Service songs. He ran an 
amateur radio transmitter ZL3BE which I used to share with him on a Saturday night as we 
warmed up pies for supper on a steel plate heated by candles.  

Les was a keen tramper and mountaineer and introduced me to the Canterbury High 
Country. He was surprisingly fit, always set a hot pace and clambered uphill faster than a 
mountain goat. We tackled some difficult country at times with virtually no climbing eqipment 
and footwear more suited to a tennis court. I believe he later climbed the Matterhorn still 
wearing sandshoes.

He was a colourful character with many different accomplishments to his name.

Alan Barley 
1935-39, 1946-80
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Reminiscing
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Sports Clubs
			   Private	 Business
High School Old Boys United Athletics Club   PO Box 1907 Christchurch
President	 Nick Bolton	 nick.bolton@clear.net.nz	 356 2275
Secretary	 Karen Forbes-Henry	 pete.henry@vodafone.co.nz	 323 5758

Knox–Te Kura Badminton Club
President	 Colin Freeman	 65 Bevington St, ChCh 	 342 9039	 364 2453
		  c.freeman@canterbury.ac.nz
Secretary	 Jacqui Shepard	 14 Tall Tree, ChCh 8042
		  badminton@pen-email.com
Treasurer	 Boon Yeoh	 16 Applewood Pl, ChCh	 359 7398

Old Boys Collegians Cricket Club	 PO Box 2196 Christchurch
President	 Tim Kirby	 info@oldboyscollegians.com	 021 980 169
Treasurer	 Jason Middlemiss	 info@oldboyscollegians.com	 027 303 3306
Juniors	 Mandie Godliman	 info@oldboyscollegians.com	 021 701 534
High School Old Boys – Burnside Hockey Club
President	 Murray Chesterman	 murrayc@dne.co.nz
Secretary	 Michelle Watson	 secretary@hsobburnside.co.nz	

High School Old Boys Rugby Club	 PO Box 1780 Christchurch
President	 Phil Kelly	 32A Harman St, ChCh	 338 3482
		  pg.klkely@xtra.co.nz	 027 440 2854
Secretary	 Geoff Falloon	 118 Watford St, ChCh 	 352 0488	 379 3110
		  gaf@cameronco.co.nz

High School Old Boys Soccer Club
President	 Mike Whitty	 127 Knowles St, ChCh 8052	 335 59944
		  mjw@ravensdown.co.nz
Secretary	 Darrin Mitchell	 6 Breens Rd, ChCh 8051	 359 4777	 027 297 4222
		  dmitchell@ihug.co.nz
Treasurer	 Kevin Bailey	 14 Primrose Hill Ln, ChCh 8052	 352 6364 	 027 262 9746
		  kevin.bailey@xtra.co.nz

High School Old Boys’ Te Kura Tennis Club   PO Box 8698, Christchurch
President	 Jo Allan	 14 Memorial Avenue, CHCH	 351 7303
		  andrewandjo@snap.net.nz
Secretary	 SaraFoster	 sarah.tom@xtra.co.nz	 351 4616
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Branch Directory
Christchurch	 PO Box 8426, Christchurch 8440	 (03)  981 2014 
Email	 secretary@oldboys.cbhs.school.nz or barriej@paradise.net.nz
President	 Colin Watson	 sandyknolls@xtra.co.nz	 347 8443
Vice-president	 Terry Donaldson
Past President	 Graham Russell	 graham@marriotts.co.nz	 338 4046  027 644 9563
Secretary	 Barrie Johnson	 barriej@paradise.net.nz	 981 2014   0274 608 592
Ashburton			   (03)
Patron	 W R Seed	 103 Belt Rd, Ashburton	 308 7899
President	 Peter Hayward	 Lyndhurst Rd, RD6, Ashburton	 302 1803   027 433 3340	
Secretary	 Trevor Watson	 107 Pages Road	 307 1440
		  al.tj@xtra.co.nz
Treasurer	 Bruce Ching	 33 Bathhurst Street	 308 7814
		  alexbruce@xnet.co.nz
Auckland			   (09)
Patron	 Brian Grigg	 2/17 Clarendon Rd, St Heliers	 575 9249
		  botak@ihug.co.nz
President	 Bryan Bates	 19 Cowan St, Ponsonby, 1011	 378 8145
Secretary	 Gordon Ragg	 1/2 Tuperiri Rd, Epsom, 1003	 625 7040    021 730 969
		  gordon.ragg@xtra.co.nz
Treasurer	 Roger McElroy	 5/63 Vermont St, Ponsonby 1011. 360 7492 021 070 0910	
		  mcelroys@wave.co.nz		
Bay of Plenty	 Bruce Bolton	 8/235 Davenport Rd, Tauranga, 3110	 (07) 578 3620 
		  bbolton@xtra.co.nz
Blenheim			   (03)
President	 Andy Wrighton	 17 Magnolia Drive 7201	 579 3936  andy.wrighton@xtra.co.nz
Secretary	 Dr Tony Armstrong	 24a MacLauchlan Street	 578 6174   acarmst@xtra.co.nz
Nelson	 Murray Crompton      2/20 Mt Pleasant Ave, Nelson 7010  (03) 546 9497     027 236 9320
Manawatu	 New contact required	
Southland	 Mike Kirby	 13 Doctors Road, Mataura	 (03) 203 8938
Taranaki	 Trevor Wylde	 146A Ngamotu Road, Spotswood, New Plymouth   (06)
		  trevor.cherryl@xtra.co.nz	 751 5595       0274 844 587
Taupo	 Ian Allott	 PO Box 1044 Taupo 07 378 1128, 021 102 8918   ijallott@xtra.co.nz
	 Pete Cogswell	 19 Harvey St Taupo	   peteandmargc@xtra.co.nz
Timaru	 Jeff Kirkland	 10a Seaview, Timaru         7910  688 6135        lyn.jeff@clear.net.nz
Waikato	 Stewart Read    2 Mikelson Ave, Rototuna, Hamilton 07854 5672 barrierfabrics@xtra.co.nz
Secretary	 Defyd Williams	         PO Box 3069, Hamilton	 d.williams@stpauls.school.nz
Wellington			   (04)
President	 Richard Donaldson	 90 Heretaunga Sq. Upper Hutt   528 3280       027 443 2928
Treasurer/Secretary 	 Graeme Sugden	 PO Box 2953, Wellington 	 473 5286        027 480 054
		  sugden@xtra.co.nz
Victoria, Australia   Graeme McLean	 4 Pyingerra Cres, Cheltenham Melbourne 03 9584 6720
		  graeme@mcleanassoc.com.au  Bus: 03 9583 6694,  0438 806 090
	 John McConnell	 PO Box 566 Kew, Victoria 3101    03  9817 5306          0411 280 395
		  johnmcc@bigpond.net.au
Perth	 Jared Brotherston	 L3, 80 Stirling St, Perth WA 6000  61(0)8 6143 2815, 0419 103 549		
		  jared.brotherston@royhill.com.au
Sydney	 Bruce Rankin	 PO Box 237 Cammeray NSW 2062  	 04 3987 5758
		  bruce.rankin@exemail.com.au	 61 0 2992 32007
Queensland	 Bruce Andrews	 38 Canterbury Street, Bracken Bridge, Qld. 4017	 326 17167
		  bruceandmargaret16@bigpond.com	
London       Patron	 Prof Emeritus Robin Carrell
President	 Gerard Williams	 gerard-williams@hotmail.co.uk	 03 339 8874
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Wanted, info for the Newsletter
To enhance the Old Boys’ Association newsletter and to keep everyone 
informed, please send in any interesting articles and photos you come across. 

Old Boy’s involvement in the arts, sport, group activities, reunions past 
and future, are all welcome. 
Send to:
barriej@paradise.net.nz   or   nicholascs@staff.cbhs.school.nz

The John Morrissey Grandstand Gift
Many Old Boys will be aware of the gift from John Morrisey of $600,000 to build a 
grandstand on the Tui Street boundary. The John Morrissey Grandstand will also recognise the 
achievements of two other Boys’ High School All Blacks Pat Vincent and Sir John Graham.

We intend to start construction at the end of the 2014 rugby season and as plans firm up we 
invite any old boys who wish to contribute to this project to do so. This could be a financial 
contribution or one of construction materials, ideally we will be able to equip the grandstand 
to a level that meets and exceeds John’s vision. 

Post-earthquakes it is exciting to be about to build something new and we are grateful 
to John, his family and his long-time friend Gary Spence who has put the project together.

 
If you do wish to make a contribution, please talk to the Headmaster, Nic Hill, 03 348 5003 
ext 232, send an email, hilln@staff.cbhs.scool.nz, or alternatively deposit your gift into the 
School's bank account (03 0802 0965111 001).
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Adams House
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Hamilton Hindin Greene are pleased to introduce Grant 
Davies as the newest member of our team. As one of 
New Zealand’s few remaining locally owned and 
operated brokerage houses, we are always looking for 
local talent to compliment our team, and as a graduate 
of Christchurch boys Grant certainly fits that bill.  
 

Grant is currently qualified as a NZX Associate Advisor 
and is studying to attain full Advisor status under the 
tutorship of HHG Director Grant Williamson. 
 

Grant recently returned to Christchurch from Vancouver 
where he worked as a Research Analyst for a Diversified 
Mining Company. Before moving to Canada, he spent 3 
years living in Wellington, where he worked for the Bank 
of New Zealand.  
 

Having grown up in Christchurch and with many roots in 
the community, last year’s events had a marked effect 
on him, prompting his decision to return to Christchurch. 
We are very pleased to introduce him as the newest 
member of our team. 
 

Like or loathe the partial privatisation of 

New Zealand’s 
State Owned Enterprises 

We can all agree that keeping them in 
New Zealand hands is essential. This is 
where Hamilton Hindin Greene can help. 
Contact us on 0800 10 40 50 or email 
gdavies@hhg.co.nz to ensure you have 
access to the Initial Public Offering. 

About Hamilton Hindin Greene 
 Sharebrokers & Portfolio Managers 
 Over 100 years of Experience 
 NZ Owned and Operated 
 www.hhg.co.nz 

 
Back in the CBD – HHG are proud to be one 
of the first businesses back in the CBD on 
the corner of Worchester and Manchester. 
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Bequests

The wording below may be used to include a bequest to the Te Kura Trust. The Te Kura Trust 
encourages donors to work with their lawyer in making a will and defining their bequest. 

I hereby give to the Te Kura Trust Foundation (Inc.), New Zealand the sum of $__________ 
or _________ per cent of the balance of my estate and direct that the receipt of any such 
sum by the authorised officer of the Te Kura Trust shall be considered full and sufficient 
discharge of my bequest by the Executor of my will.

This bequest is to be held as a component part of the General Fund and used for the purposes 
of the Te Kura Trust Foundation (Inc.) and will be provided for in the form of: (Please list: 
cash, securities, real estate, residual of state, etc)

Or:

This bequest is to be held as a component part of an existing donor’s fund, (please specifiy):

________________

Or: 

I wish to make a gift in excess of $5000 to establish a Named Fund of the Te Kura Trust 
Foundation (Inc.), to be known as: 

The ___________________________________________________________ Fund

This fund is to be specifically devoted to discretionary grant making, sporting, cultural or 
academic achievement or another area of interest (please specify): _________________




